
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 20 W/E 3rd March 2023 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the  
children who have  

Birthdays this week & next: 
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the 

best attendance for week 
ending 17th February:  

 
 

KS1:Y2   97.78%  
KS2:Y4   99.26%  

 

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Friday 17th Feb 2023 
Break up for half term  
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 27th Feb 2023 

• CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL 

• SEND coffee morning  (8.45am)
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
. 

W/B 27th Feb 2023 

• Parental Appointments week 
 …………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Thursday 2nd March 2023 

• World Book Day -  
design and create a t-shirt 

(supplied by school) 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 9th Mar 2023 
Y4 Trip - £10.00 -  
To be paid by Thursday 23rd Feb 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Friday 10th Mar 2023 
Y6 Trip - £8.95 -  
To be paid by Friday 3rd Mar 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Wednesday 22nd Mar 2023 
Y2 Trip - £10.70 -  
To be paid by Thursday 15th Mar 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Friday 17th March 2023 

• Comic Relief -  
dress silly 

 …………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 31st  March 2023 
Break up for Easter  
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 17th April 2023 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
W/B 8th May 2023 

KS2 SATs - 
PLEASE DO NOT BOOK  

HOLIDAYS  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done to the children who 
won this week: 
 

• Gold Adegbola 

• Lennon Summerside 

• Savannah Anderson 

• Amelia Higgins 

• Alice Skelton 

• Lila Potts 

• Joey Smith  

• Amelia Smith 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the 
Week’ is chosen from each class 
and they get to add 10 tokens to 
their house collection!  

OPAL Superstar  
 

The OPAL Superstar award 
is awarded to someone who 
has showed a real commitment to 
OPAL and being a positive role model 
to others.  
 

The winner for this week is : 
 

• Evie Robins 
 

A huge well done and keep it up.    

Smoking/Vaping 
 

I have been made aware of parents standing at the school gates smoking/vaping.  Please be considerate 
of others and find a more appropriate place to do this. 

Year 6 
 

Here are our lovely year 6 class on their very last World Book Day 
in Hylton Castle Primary School. Your t-shirts were fantastic!  

Easter Activities  
 

In the week leading up to the Easter Holidays, we will be enjoying a number of activities in school. We 
will be decorating eggs in school during that week but also invite you to send in your decorated eggs 
from home on Wednesday 29th March, for judging.  
 

We will not be holding an Easter service this year, instead our drama club/choir will be performing for us 
during the day for school children and a 5pm performance for parents etc.  Tickets will be available 
soon.  

SEND 
 

For any SEN concerns, please speak to your child’s class 
teacher in the first instance.  In my role as SENDCO, you 
can also speak to me about any SEN concerns that you may have 
linked to your child.  I have a phone call drop in session between 12 
and 12.30 on a Monday lunchtime, please ring the school office and 
asked to be transferred to me and I will be happy to support you.  If 
you would prefer a face-to-face meeting, then this can be arranged.  

Thanks, 
Mrs Meldrum 

Lennon Summerside 

Amelia Herron 

Harvey Sparven 

World Book Day 
 

Thanks again for supporting your 
children to decorate their white  
t-shirts for World Book Day. They 
were amazing and the children 
really enjoyed wearing them and 
talking about their favourite 
books. During the day, children 
took part in other activities too, 
including selecting which of our 
teachers they wanted to hear read 
their favourite book.   
Please remember to send your 
child’s white t-shirt back to school 
for our next window display.  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 
OPAL update 

 

 

We have had lots of OPAL fun this week!   

Year 2 
 

This week year 2 investigated ‘What happens to our heart rate when we exercise?’  
We measured our heart rate after completing 5 different activities and noticed that each 
time our heart rate was quicker. 
It was a great and tiring investigation!  


